
From our Principal 

Kia ora e te whānau,

As Term 3 ends, I want to thank our teaching and 
support staff for their incredible mahi, and our parents 
and whānau for the many ways you support our kura. 
As I often say, it is through working together that we lift, 
support, and grow our tamariki.  We are so proud of 
their achievements this term and the great progress 
they are making towards their goals.

I would also like to extend my heartfelt thanks to our 
outgoing Board members for their amazing service to 
our kura, and warm congratulations to our newly elected 
representatives. We look forward to working together in 
partnership for the benefit of our tamariki and 
community.

A particular highlight as we finished the term was our 
Kapa Haka evening last week, alongside the senior 
roopu performance at the Festival. Both were powerful 
reminders of the value we place on Te ao Māori and the 
pride our tamariki take in representing our kura. Their 
mana and confidence shone through.

The holidays are a chance for everyone to rest and 
recharge. Over the break, we encourage our tamariki to 
keep reading and talking about what they are reading, 
and to practise some basic facts along the way. I hope 
you all enjoy a well-earned break.

Looking ahead, Term 4 brings more opportunities for 
learning, celebration, and connection. We can’t wait to 
welcome everyone back, ready for the final part of the 
year together.

Ngā mihi, 

Mrs Sandy Tritt
Tumuaki / Principal
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Week 1  

Mon 6 October   First day of Term 4
Thurs 9 October  Niue Language Week Fono 3 pm
Fri 10 October  Whakatau 12:30 pm 

Week 2  

Wed 15 October 3pm  Hindi Family Meeting 3 pm 
in the Staffroom
Thurs 16 October  - E Pro8 competition
Fri 17  October  - Hindi Speech Language 
Competition (at Papatoetoe North School)

Week 3  
 
Mon 20 October 5pm- Board Meeting
Mon 20 - Fri 24 October   Niue Language Week 
Mon 20 - Fri 24 October   Recycling Week 
Wed 22 October   Year 4-6 Athletics at Mt Smart

Week 4  

Mon 27   Labour Day observed (School Closed)



TE WIKI O TE REO MĀORI

Basketball
🏀 Tournament 🏀

Last Tuesday our PWS basketball teams played in 
a fun and grueling tournament against the other 
Papatoetoe Schools with coach Mr Jan Magtibay.

Congratulations to our Girls Team who finished 
6th in the competition.

And the Boys Team who finished on the podium, 
coming 3rd! 🥉🥉🥉

Celebrations at our kura (school) started with 
a Whole School Assembly where our  Junior & 
Middle Roopu performed.  The enthusiasm 
shown by our performers was amazing!

We also had a daily focus of speaking Te Reo 
(the Māori language) across the school 
alongside  other self-selected activities by 
each team.  Tamariki also had  the 
opportunity to participate in first break 
activities in our awesome Wonderhub. 

Last week our Senior Kapa Haka Roopu 
performed at our Papatoetoe Cluster Kapa 
Haka Festival.  Although one of the smaller 
groups, they performed with heart and pride. 
Here are some photos from their performance. 



Room 27

OUR TECHNOLOGY BRIEFS

Room 30

Room 30 decided that they want a space just for 
the juniors to play. Each group designed a 
playground for a different area of the school.  
Most groups wanted to design a playground for 
the large grassy field next to the Year 1 block.  
Their minds went crazy with designing and then 
researching different playgrounds.  

We then decided that as a stakeholder, Mrs Tritt 
and the Board probably wouldn’t agree to 
spending so much money so each child decided 
on their best idea.  

One idea was to build 
a science club to learn 
about the periodic 
table while other kids 
wanted a zip line to
 get from one place to 
another and to get 
strong.  

In our Technology Inquiry, Room 27 
designed a sensory playground project for 
students with special needs. We noticed 
that during break times, some of our friends 
didn’t have fun activities. As Angel says, 
“They don’t have much to do at break time. 
They just run here and there and feel 
bored.” 

We researched different playground ideas 
from other schools and learned how to 
make spaces more fun and inclusive. Our 
idea is to design a fun, safe, and welcoming 
area for our special friends. We also chose 
to use recycled materials to help build the 
playground, showing care for both our 
friends and the environment.



Room 35

OUR TECHNOLOGY BRIEFS
Room 36

We would love to have a space where 
children can have some wellness time with 
some pets. Pets help us to calm down and 
relax and we could have have fun playing 
with them too. 

By our group - Maisie, Dilan, Ellina, 
Yochanan and Nehemiah 



OUR TECHNOLOGY BRIEFS
Room 15

Rainbow Seesaw

Room 18

S.I Fitness Obstacle Course
(Shevonne & Isaac Fitness Obstacle 

Course)



Hayley, Sana, Joelle, Gavin, Hayden and 
Ella -  Lia - Rūma 22

We created this because they want a quiet 
place to go during break time, as some 

students don't like loud noises.

OUR TECHNOLOGY BRIEFS
Our planning

Arisha, Abraham and Nived - Rūma 20
Our Tree House



Ruma Wha

Ruma Wha

Introducing 
Mystery Lunch Box

This lunchbox isn’t just an ordinary lunchbox, 
it is one filled with fun and mystery. A lunch 
box where you can change compartments 
and magnets to fit your needs. Like magic, 
move, snap and transform your sections to fit 
your needs. Fill it with chips, candy, fruit, 
whatever you like -Yumm!
Believe it or not, you can create your own 
world!!

Our stakeholders were saying:
- “I get so bored during lunch”
- “I wish my lunchbox could fit more of 

my things”
- “There’s no lunch box out there that 

can mix and match my needs”

TE PUTIPUTI  

Over the last few weeks, our class has been working hard on 
Inquiry 2. The problem we started with was that our 
classroom can sometimes feel untidy and disorganised. 
Books, stationery, and personal belongings like water 
bottles and bags are not always stored properly. This can 
make it harder to find things quickly, can distract us during 
lessons, and sometimes wastes valuable learning time.

Our challenge was to design a solution to improve this 
problem. Each team had to write a design brief and plan a 
way to present it. This was one of our options. 

Nothing beats a mysterious 
lunchbox! Right now it is 20% off. 

Come and shop at www.co.nzkmart

By Zena Taufa



Technology  Term 3 Inquiry 2 Brief design 
Group Name:       The Technologist
Group Members: Ayn, Leiona, Mohamad Najib
We would like to improve the Bike Lock Area in our 
school.

Te Puāwaitanga ATe Puāwaitanga B



The West Way

Taking Pride in our uniform

Congratulations to our tamariki who have been 
consistently wearing their uniform with pride!
We had so many wonderful entries, but only a few 
winners could be chosen. Ka pai to these children, 
and a big well done to all Papatoetoe West 
tamariki who continue to wear their uniform 
proudly every day.

Congratulations to the  following
children who were awarded a values award 
at this week’s assembly:

Year 0
Eknoor -    Te Kākano
Lexi-   Ruma tekau mā tahi
Navkaran-  Rūma Rua Tekau  mā rima

Year 1
Cameron -  Rūma Rua Tekau mā ono 
Vaani- Rūma Rua Tekau mā whitu 
Hayden  -  Rūma rua tekau mā waru
Azadvir -  Rūma Rua Tekau mā iwa 
Jaime-   Rūma Toru Tekau 

Year 2
Sarbaj -  Rūma toru tekau mā tahi
Muhiyudeen - Rūma toru tekau mā rua
Spondan -   Rūma toru tekau mā toru
Aubree   - Rūma toru tekau mā wha
Jahzara -    Rūma toru tekau mā rima
Susana - Rūma touu  tekau mā ono 

Year 3
Ahaan - Rūma Tekau mā whā
Nived- Rūma Rua Tekau
Aadhya  -  Rūma Rua Tekau mā tahi
Sana-  Rūma Rua Tekau mā rua
Saivi'i -   Rūma Rua Tekau mā toru

Year 4
Bryan-  Rūma Tekau mā rima
Jhon- Rūma Tekau mā ono
Evleen- Rūma Tekau mā whitu
Shevonne - Rūma Tekau mā waru
Luciana - Rūma Tekau mā iwa

Year 5/ 6
Saanvi- Te Putiputi 
Yunus - Te Putiputi 
Prerak - Rūma rua
Pranav  -  Rūma wha
Thashwin-  Rūma rima
Jarome - Rūma ono
Allen -  Te Puāwaitanga 
Kayaan -  Te Puāwaitanga 

Year 1  
Niklaus  - Rūma 30
Isabelle -  Rūma 30
Helen -  Rūma 30
Arkadius  -  Rūma 30

Year 3
Mehtab   - Rūma 23
Zara  -  Rūma 23
Hayley -  Rūma 22
Hayden  -  Rūma 22

Year 2
Kiyaan - Rūma 31
Meharjot - Rūma 32
Roselyn - Rūma 33
Aubree - Ruma 34

Year 4
Sana - Rūma 15
Avi - - Rūma 15
Tyrese  - Rūma 17
Aavani - Ruma 17

Year 5/6  -  Roshaye, Thaovy,  MJ, Simarleen 



FREE NURSE ON SITE!!!

TO ACCESS SUPPORT 
FROM THE NURSE:

Contact your classroom 
teacher, send a note or 

email 
rebeccab@pap-west.school.nz 
and we will put through a 

referral.

mailto:rebeccab@pap-west.school.nz


TERM 1 

Number of weeks 9

Term start & end dates Term starts: Monday 2 February to Thursday 2 April (86 half days)

Public holidays Waitangi Day - Friday 6 February 

School holidays Friday 3rd April - Sun 19th April (includes)
● Good Friday - Friday 3 April 
● Easter Monday 6 April 

TERM 2 

Number of weeks 11

Term start & end dates Term starts: Monday 20 April to Friday 3 July (106 half-days) 

Public holidays/ School 
not open for instruction

ANZAC DAY - Monday 25 April
King’s Birthday- Monday 1 June 

School holidays Saturday 4 July- Sunday 19 July 

TERM 3

Number of weeks 10

Term start & end dates Term starts: Monday 20th July to Friday 25th September (100 half-days)

Public holidays None

School holidays Saturday 26 September to Sunday 11 October 

TERM 4

Number of weeks 10

Term start & end dates Monday 12th October to Wednesday 16th December (94 half days) 

Public holidays Labour Day - Monday 26 October

● 386 half days in 2026
● Ministry of Education to allow for 2 additional teacher only days (date TBC)

2026 dates




